
From:   Violeta Dudley  

To:   TACs  

Date:   September 11, 2025    

Subject:  Person of Interest File - Armed Career Criminal Records 

Hello,  
 
Effec�ve September 16, 2025 Armed Career Criminal records in the Person of Interest File will no longer be 
entered and current records in that file will be cancelled. 
 
Why are these records being cancelled?  
Historically these records were entered under the guidance of the ATF however the requirements for 
entering these records has changed.  
 
What ORI were these records entered under?  
These records were entered under ORI/WAATFSE00 – ATF in Seatle. These records were in the Person of 
Interest File which is a WACIC only file.  
 
See below informa�on from our ACCESS Opera�ons Manual Chapter 25. The manual will be updated to 
reflect this change.  
 

 
 
If you have any ques�ons please let me know.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Violeta Dudley 
Informa�on Security Officer  
ACCESS Technical Unit Supervisor 
Washington State Patrol  
Office: 360-534-2161 VoIP: 16161 
ACCESS Webpage 
 

https://wsp.wa.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Chapter-25-Person-of-Interest-File.pdf
https://www.wsp.wa.gov/access/

